Minutes of the Rendham Parish Council Meeting

Held in Rendham Village Hall Monday 12th November 2018 at 7.30pm

1. Present – Cllr’s  Willett (Chair), Bennion, Field, Gleeson, Oaksey, Croucher and Morford. County Cllr. Stephen Burroughs was also in attendance
2. Apologies for Absence – Cllr. Strachan
3. Minutes of last meeting

Minutes of the last meeting previously circulated and signed as a true record 
4. Declarations of Interest – Cllr. Field for PARK and Cllr. Willett for CATS
5. Correspondence as circulated - All correspondence has been circulated.
6. County Councillor’s Stephen Burroughs - Was in attendance and had sent the following report (headings only full report on the Rendham website)
a) Contractor announced for Lowestoft’s third crossing

b) Carers celebrate ‘outstanding’ rating from the Care Quality Commission

c) Provisional GCSE results show continued progress for Suffolk students

d) Consultation starts as SCC looks to save £25 million in 2019/2020

e) Parents urged to have their say on school admissions consultation

He also mentioned that the Beccles relief road was up and running, Sizewell C Stage 3 consultation out in January, the problems raised such as extra traffic caused by 300 houses being built in Framlingham.  An area for concern was the £25 million that will need to be saved over the next 2yrs which will be out for consultation.
Cllr. Bennion asked about CATS and the money they need to raise, but Cllr. Bourrough’s needed to make enquiries and will send information back to the clerk.                             CS                                                       
7. District Councillor’s – No report received
8. Accounts

a) Current Financial Report presented, finance statement is in line with the Budget and therefore it was agreed that the expenses were within acceptable parameters. There is one cheque still to be banked for £87.45 and one invoice still to come in for 1/3rd VH insurance for which the clerk is chasing up.      CS
b) Cheque authorisations for Poppy Wreath £18.50 and Clerk for printer paper £6.99 (inc. VAT)
A discussion about continuing with the Poppy Wreath. Clerk to discuss with Lesley Bennion of the flower team and Charles Seely PCC.                                                                        CS                                                                          
c) Amenity Fund Bids – none received
d) Amenity Fund – Cheque confirmation for Newsletter £39 for Oct /Nov
9. Planning                                                                                                       

a) Awaiting Comments – none
b) RPC Response – none                                                                                                                                                                                            
c) Awaiting SCDC decisions – Potash Cottage
d) Decisions – none
10. Report 

a) Community Police – 0 Crimes committed in September
b) Neighbourhood Watch – Nothing to report 
c) VHMC – Report received from Denis Moore as follows
At this time the village hall finances remain in good order. Following recommendation by the auditor the committee now set aside an annual amount for any potential major and unexpected expense. This fund is kept aside in a separate account.

We have recently installed electric hand driers in the three toilets. 

There is recognition that the heating system is not efficient and is expensive to run. I am exploring alternatives and will bring these to committee in due course.

Recent social events have highlighted the need to revise the kitchen facilities. Plans are in hand to alter the kitchen layout and to purchase additional and replacement appliances. We consider the hygienic aspects and quality of utensils, crockery and glass to be of paramount importance and continually review and purchase new items when appropriate.

The hall continues to be used on a regular basis providing income. We are considering our hiring fees to ensure that they are realistic and in balance with our running costs.

I have welcomed Paul Jackson and Philip Harley onto the Management Committee thus ensuring all our deliberations canvas a wide view of opinion.

One of my major concerns is the drainage from the building. I have met with a representative of highways to ensure road water was not entering our soakaway. Unfortunately, whenever there is substantial rain, poor soakaway drainage renders the toilets unusable. Effectively, rain water from the car park and the building all drain into the septic tank. I am able to divert one downpipe to either a water butt or land, and when opportunity arises I will do this. However, this is will not solve the problem. I monitor the situation.
d) Highways and Footpaths – No reply to letter sent by clerk re the grit bins
e) SALC – Cllr.  Morford nothing to report
f) Tree Warden – no report received
g) PARK – ROSPA check has been carried out just a few areas that need attention.                       

h) Village Website – Pictures of the Church for Remembrance Service have been entered on to the website and Minutes etc have also been entered onto the Parish Council page
11. Rendham Green – Cllr. Willett and the clerk met with PC Kevin Stolley. He pointed out where Mr Hobson believes bats rest. He was also shown where the bat roost is in Rendham Court. He agreed that the trees that were becoming a Health and Safety issue/or likely to fall in the road could be cut down. He also recommended that the Suffolk Wild life Trust update their report as the last one was done in 2014. Cllr. Gleeson had also asked an agricultural contractor that had done some work for her to give a rough guide as to the costs to do the work. Paper presented. It was also felt that a second quote be obtained.
It was agreed that the Chairman and some of the Cllr's. meet at 11am on the 13th November at Rendham Green  to discuss what work takes place. Cllr. Gleeson would see if the contractor could also join the group.
12. PARK – The Clerk has written to NORSE concerning the continued work on PARK, so far there has been no response although the grass and hedge have been cut recently. On the official copy of register of title it states as at 4th October 2018 the value was £40,000. Clerk to add to the Asset register accordingly.

Clerk to clarify with the solicitor re the question of the pipe that runs across the edge of the field and the Councils responsibility.

It was discussed that the PARK should have a constitution. Clerk to ask for a copy of the VH constitution to help with the development. This would help with deciding charges for the use of the field e.g. parking for weddings and development of the use of the field. CS                                                                                                                         
13. East Suffolk lines Rail Partnership Cllr. Bennion, - Decisions still to be made about the Art centre and parking charges
14. Defibrillator – Sticker received from the ambulance service to indicate who it belongs to and who to return to. Clerk has carried out the monthly check for November.
15. Rendham Village Sign – Cllr. Morford unable to take this forward at the moment due to the person concerned not being available at present.                                                    JM
16. Church Clock – Problem with it being an hour out has been resolved since the clock was turned back.

17.  Mummers request for use of the Knoll – It was agreed that the Mummers can use the Knoll for their plays and rehearsals.                                                
18. Matter arising from the September Parish Council meeting not listed – 
a. Clerk has written to CATS to explain that there is very little the PC can do in response to their request for funding but stated that they will be considered in January under S137
19. Any Other Business –
None 
20. Dates for 2018 all meetings to be held in Rendham Village hall 
 Dates for next year agreed.

	Parish Council Meeting
	14th January 2019
	7.30pm

	Parish Council Meeting
	11th March 2019
	7.30pm

	Parish Meeting
	4th  May 2019
	7.00pm

	Annual Parish Council Meeting
	13th May 2019
	7.30pm after Parish Meeting

	Parish Council Meeting
	8th July 2019
	7.30pm

	Parish Council Meeting
	9th September 2019
	7.30pm

	Parish Council Meeting
	11th November 2019
	7.30pm
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